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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, February 7, 2010 •  Kendade 305 •  3 p.m.

Participants:

Becca Adikes, Cross Country 

Whitney Bailey, Tack & Field

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Mary Cooke, Soccer

Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country 

Felicitas Gerlach, Golf

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Equestrian  

Kim Johnson, Soccer

Sarah Keating, Golf

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Michelle Kroll, Swimming and Diving

Taylor Hedges, Lacrosse 

Nia Hinkson, Volleyball

Jillian London, Track & Field

Joanna McDonough, Basketball

My-Linh Nguyen, Tennis

Katharine Planson, Lacrosse

Heather Richardson, Tennis

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Amanda Ross, Equestrian 

Ellen Shaw, Crew

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Carol Still, Crew 

Liz Tripp, Equestrian

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 3:15 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above.  The following members had excused absences: Emily Carol (crew) and Lori Hendricks (Athletics Administration). 

1. Welcome and introduction of members.  

Ms. Creed (Field Hockey) welcomed the members.  She thanked those who had helped move bleachers and reminded everyone that the group would be moving bleachers after the meeting.   
2.
Approval of previous committee minutes. 
It was VOTED 

“That the minutes of the January 26, 2010 meeting be approved as distributed.” 

3. Feedback on team fall alcohol discussions.

Ms. Creed invited the members to share their opinions about their team alcohol discussions with Karen Jacobus, Alcohol and Drug Awareness Project (ADAP).  Ms. Carol Still (crew) informed the group that she is the Residential Life ADAP representative.  The group brainstormed ideas for future meetings that involved team competition and group activities.  

4. NCAA legislation.  

Ms. Katya Planson (lacrosse) informed the SAAC that all of last fall’s proposed legislative changes were approved at the 2010 NCAA Convention. 

5. Equestrian team support update.  

The equestrian team updated the SAAC about a team member’s family who is coping with difficult times.  The family has successfully moved into an apartment rent-free.  The fundraising concert that the team had been planning is no longer scheduled to happen; however, they are planning a 2k or 5k run and t-shirt sale to raise money for the family.  

6. Update on SGA organization paperwork. 

Ms. Creed told the SAAC that they needed to get fifty signatures of support in order to get a vote in the senate.  She also updated the team about the SAAC’s proposal for contingency funding from SGA.  The SAAC is asking student programs for $200 to pay for a welcome banner for prospective students and t-shirt for SPAW (Speed, Power and Agility workshop).  

7. Update on international student-athlete project.

Ms. Kim Johnson (soccer) informed the SAAC that they are scheduling a meeting and discussing the idea of meeting every month.  They would like the group to get involved in the international CRGs.  They also talked about making incoming international student-athlete care packages.  

8. SGA update. 

Ms. Paulina Rojek (squash) updated the SAAC about the most recent SGA meeting.  There are plans being made about a 5-college marathon next spring.  Karen Jacobus presented information about ADAP that was similar to the meetings that each varsity team attended.  On February 23, 7:30 Cleveland L2 Ellen Perrella will be giving a talk about health issues.  Ms. Rojek also encouraged student-athletes to attend the next SGA meeting because MHC’s new president, Lynn Pasquerella, will be speaking.  

9. Feedback on “Kick Like a Girl.” 

Ms. Creed asked the SAAC what they thought about the documentary “Kick Like a Girl.”  The members responded with great enthusiasm and praise.  They asked if there could be more events similar to the movie.  They particularly enjoyed the connections, the daughter and the alum.  They also said it was nice to have a filmmaker represented.  

10. Announcements.

a. Parents night out: Ms. Still expressed the need for more volunteers and emphasized that the activities are pre-organized.  Volunteers just supervise the kids.  Alan Bloomgarten, Friday, March 5, 2010, 5-9 pm, would like an athletic van.

b. Weissman Center Student Leadership Conference: Ms. Creed told the SAAC about the upcoming leadership opportunity for all MHC students.  She told representatives to encourage their teammates who have leadership potential to attend.  Those who would like to attend must preregister.  

11. Future meetings. 

a. Sunday, February 21, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

b. Sunday, March 7, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

c. Wednesday, March 24, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

d. Sunday, April 4, 2010, (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

e. Sunday, April 18, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

f. Sunday, May 2, (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

12. Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Creed at 4 p.m. 

#  #  #  #  # 

Tuesday, February 16, 2010/EEC/lah
